QUEENSLAND POLICE SERVICE

COMMISSIONER’S OFFICE
200 ROMA STREET BRISBANE QLD 4000 AUSTRALIA
GPO BOX 1440 BRISBANE QLD 4001 AUSTRALIA

Email: commissioner@police.qld.gov.au

Our Ref:

24 April 2024 Your Re:

The Hon Catherine Holmes AC SC
Reviewer
Independent CCC Publication Review

By Email: CCCReportingReview@justice.qld.gov.au
Dear Justice Holmes

I refer to your letter of 15 April 2024 in relation to the independent review of
the Crime and Corruption Commission’s (CCCQ) ability to report publicly and
make statements on the performance of its corruption functions, and the
Queensland Police Service (QPS) submission.

The QPS has since reviewed the Terms of Reference more broadly. The Terms
of Reference, particularly those relating to potential legislative reform, may
require the QPS to comment on matters of Government policy. Although the
QPS is willing to engage with respect to technical matters relevant to public
reviews and enquiries, it does not normally comment on matters relating to
Government policy.

This was reflected in the previous response the QPS provided in relation to
Reference 6(d) which was observational in nature only. The QPS has nothing
further to add at this time.

Thank you again for providing the QPS with an opportunity to provide
comment in relation to the Review.

The contact offcer for this matter is Michael Shears, Director, Strategic Policy

and Legislation Branch, Policy and Performance Division, who can be
contacted on

Yours sincerely
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